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Coming up . . .     
 

1/23/17 – Eileen Lambert, Pet Pantry 
1/30/17 – Linda Lee, Wildlands Restoration  
   Volunteers 
2/2/17 - 7:00 a.m. Foothills Board meeting 
   at the Egg & I in Basemar Shopping Center 
2/6/17 – Sabra Jewell, I Love U Guys  
   Foundation 
2/13/17 – Alyson Duffey, Thorn Nature  
   Experience 
2/20/17 – Doug Yeiser, Foothills United  
   Way 
2/27/17 – Mary Jo Lakhal, Greenwood  
   Wildlife Rehabilitation Center 
3/6/17 – Erin Wright, Boulder Ensemble  
   Theatre Company 
 
Program Chairpersons:  
January – Steve Hinson 
February – David Petrick 
March - Dave Rogers 

January 9 – Steve Hinson, Kiwanis Eliminate Project 
 

Steve Hinson, a Foothills Club member, provided status of 
the Kiwanis International Eliminate Project, and described 
his involvement with the project when he served with 
Kiwanis International in Indianapolis from 2011-2015.  In 
2013, he traveled to Cambodia with major donors to observe 
the medical treatment, and its effect in that country.  He 
reminded us that through The Eliminate Project, Kiwanis 
International and UNICEF joined forces to eliminate 
maternal and neonatal tetanus (MNT)—a deadly disease that 
steals the lives of nearly 49,000 innocent babies and a 
significant number of women each year.  He explained that: 
1) only $1.80 of medicine costs are needed to protect mother and baby, and 2) the 
Kiwanis fundraising goal of $110 million has been met. However, our job is not done 
yet.  Although 41 countries have eliminated MNT, another 18 countries in some of 
the poorest and most remote areas of the world have not met the standard of less than 
one case in 1000 births in the district. More information can be found at: 
http://sites.kiwanis.org/Kiwanis/en/theELIMINATEproject/home.aspx. 
Thanks, Steve, for reminding us the impact of Kiwanis funds for The Eliminate 
Project to save and protect poor mothers and babies around the world.  

 
January 16 – Dawn White, Rocky Mountain District Update / 
    Kerry Hassler, Thanks to Foothills Kiwanis Bell-Ringing Volunteers 
 

Rocky Mountain District Key Club Administrator Dawn 
White talked about upcoming district events, including –  

• RMD Midwinter Conference in Ft. Collins from March 
29-April 1 which will offer many seminars, with a Club 
President’s training session on April 2. 

• RMD Annual Convention in Casper, Wyoming from 
August 3-7. 

• RMD Key Club District Convention (DCON) at Sheraton 
West in Denver from March 29-April 2. 

• RMD Key Leader Training at Estes Park YMCA 
facilities from October 21-22 for a cost of $680. 

She also introduced our meeting guest Heather McChesney 
from the Longmont Skyline Club as a candidate for our Division 11 Lt. Governor. We 
appreciate both of them attending our meeting despite the cold and snow. 
 
Also, Foothills Kiwanis Bell-Ringing Coordinator Kerry Hassler recognized and 
thanked everyone who helped collect $13,971.61 in Salvation Army kettle donations 
from November 25-December 24. Non-Foothills bell-ringers who were in attendance 
included Bert and Hope Nett (22 hours), Laurance Hubbard (21.5 hours), Arlene 
Devore (11 hours), and Cecilia Lutz (10 hours). Also recognized were (back page) 
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Bob Mohling (29 hours), Kerry Hassler (28 hours), Mary 
Schweitzer (21 hours), and Dave Rogers (18 hours). Kerry also 
recognized our bell-ringing volunteers from the Monarch Key 
Club, Peak to Peak Key Club, and the University of Colorado 
Circle K Club. Thanks again to all for your bell-ringing that 
allowed us to help our community through the Salvation Army! 
 

January 12 Foothills Kiwanis Board Minutes 
-- Dennis Hubbard, Foothills Kiwanis Secretary  

 
The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis met at the Egg and I on 
January 12, 2017.  President Petrick called the meeting to order 
at 7:04.  Attending were:  President Petrick, Treasurer Gilland, 
Secretary Hubbard, Bailey, Baumann, Hurst, Mohling, Pauluhn, 
Rogers. 
Guests:  None 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  The December minutes were 
approved as corrected.   
--The membership application of Cynthia Gilland as an 
honorary member was presented.  A motion was made to accept 
the application and was approved. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
to approve the December Treasurer’s report.  Passed.    
NEW BUSINESS:  An update was given on the Golf Tourney 
status.  A motion was made and passed to proceed with the golf 
tourney in June.  It was emphasized that all Club members must 
help in the organization including finding sponsors and golfers 
and help on the tourney day.  The planned date for the golf 
tournament is Monday, June 12, 2017. Bob Mohling and Jerry 
Gilland shall chair the event and delegate responsibilities 
through the golf committee. 
--Discussion was held about the upcoming Spring projects:  
Stars of Tomorrow in February; Taste of Downtown Boulder in 
April; and the Bolder Boulder in May. 
--Mohling reported that he has been in contact with Boulder 
Valley Schools and the City to take care of and rename the 
softball field to honor Pete Sprenkle.  Mohling was optimistic 
concerning taking care and the renaming of the field at Horizon 
School. 
--Discussion was held regarding the breakfast payments by 
guests.  A motion was made and passed that the Policy be:  The 
Club pays for the first three visits of a prospective member and 
that the sponsor be responsible for relating that information to 
the prospective member.  If the prospective member or any 
other guest offers to pay for the meal, that the money be 
accepted by the Club. 
-- Former president Pauluhn requested a leave of absence from 
January 1 through March 1 of 2017. The LOA was approved by 
the board. 
 
The Kiwanis Club Board Meeting adjourned at 7:38. 
 

January 12 Foothills Boulder Foundation Board 
Minutes -- Dennis Hubbard, Foothills Kiwanis Secretary 

 

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Foundation met at the Egg and I on 
December 1, 2016.  President Petrick called the meeting to order at 
7:38 am.  Attending were Board members:  President Petrick, Treasurer 
Gilland, Secretary Hubbard, Bailey, Baumann, Hurst, Mohling, 
Pauluhn, Rogers. 
Guests: None 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: December minutes were approved.   
TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made to approve the 
December Foundation Treasurer and Service Dog Project reports. 
Passed. 

--A motion was made and approved to transfer the line item Nuts and 
Bolts from the General Account to the Foundation. 
GENERAL BUSINESS:  Mohling will chair the Golf Tourney 
committee and organize the various committees.  All members are 
urged to participate in the event to be held June 12, 2017 at Lake 
Valley Country Club. 
--Petrick, Gilland and Rogers attended an interclub meeting with 
Columbine Club on January 4, 2017. Gilland made a Service Dog 
Project presentation. 
 
The Foothills Kiwanis Foundation Board meeting adjourned at 7:56. 
 

Monarch Key Club’s Sister Carmen Winter-Clothing 
Drive in February to Help In-Need Local Families 

Led by President JD Inge and Sister Carmen Volunteer 
Coordinator Jordan Simon, the Monarch Key Club will be 
holding a Sister Carmen Winter-Clothing Drive for two weeks 
in February on the premises of Monarch High School. Monarch 
students will be asked to donate sweaters, coats, hats, gloves, 
and mittens that are used but in good condition. All donated 
items will be distributed by Sister Carmen to in-need local 
families at their Lafayette facility.  
 

 
 

 
 

Thoughts and Prayers for Club Members 

• To Pete Sprenkle, as he continues to battle bone-marrow 
cancer at home. Pete celebrated his 80th birthday on 
Sunday, January 15. 


